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STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF THE GROUP OF 77 AND CHINA BY TRISHALA 

PERSAUD, MINISTER COUNSELLOR OF THE PERMANENT MISSION OF THE CO-

OPERATIVE REPUBLIC OF GUYANA, IN THE SIXTH COMMITTEE OF THE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY UNDER AGENDA ITEM 79, “UNITED NATIONS 

PROGRAMME OF ASSISTANCE IN THE TEACHING, STUDY, DISSEMINATION 

AND WIDER APPRECIATION OF INTERNATIONAL LAW (New York, 6 November 

2020) 

 

Mr. Chair 

I have the honour to deliver this statement on behalf of the Group of 77 and China under Agenda 

Item 79: "United Nations Programme of Assistance in the Teaching, Study, Dissemination and 

Wider Appreciation of International Law". 

The Group of 77 and China commends you on your chairmanship of this Committee and assures 

you of our full support. 

I would also like to express the Group's appreciation to the Secretary-General for his report, 

published as document A/75/389, which details activities undertaken to implement the Programme 

of Assistance during 2020, the plans for 2021 and related administrative and financial implications. 

We also commend the Codification Division of the Office of Legal Affairs for their continued 

efforts to implement the Programme of Assistance as well as recognize the contribution of the 

Division for Ocean Affairs and the Law of the Sea (DOALOS).  

Mr. Chair 

The Group of 77 and China reaffirms its support for the Programme of Assistance which serves as 

an effective means of strengthening international peace and security and promoting friendly 

relations and cooperation among States through the dissemination of international law. Fifty-five 

years after its establishment, the Programme continues to be relevant in furthering the objectives 

of the United Nations by training generations of specialists, particularly those from the developing 

countries, in the field of international law. 

The Group of 77 and China appreciates that the necessary resources were budgeted for the 

administration of the Programme in 2019-2020 and reiterates its call for the continued funding of 

the Programme in years to come. Such funding remains essential for conducting the International 

Law Fellowship Programme and the United Nations Regional Courses in International Law; 

issuing publications; developing and maintaining the United Nations Audiovisual Library of 

International Law; and for the award of the Hamilton Shirley Amerasinghe Memorial Fellowship 

on the Law of the Sea. These capacity-building activities help to improve the participation of 

developing countries in the multilateral arena. 

We also express our1 0 0 1 72.156d 
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Mr. Chair 

During the reporting period, two programmes were successfully held: 

- the Regional Course in International Law for Asia-Pacific which was held in Bangkok from 

18 November to 13 December 2019; and 

- the Regional Course in International Law for Africa which was held in Addis Ababa from 

3 to 28 February 2020. 

Unfortunately, and notwithstanding that the necessary resources were secured in the programme 

budget and preparations were underway, the Regional Course in International Law for Latin 

America and the Caribbean scheduled for April-May 2020 in Santiago and the International Law 

Fellowship Programme in The Hague from June to August 2020, could not be held as a result of 

COVID-19. Similarly, the 2020 Hamilton Shirley Amerasinghe Memori0 0 1 111.oI 
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hank you.  


